Town of New Lebanon

Resolution # 22, 2021
teamsters acknowledgement resolution
august 10, 2021
At the regular monthly meeting of the New Lebanon Town Board, held at the New Lebanon Town Hall, 14755 NYS Route 22, New Lebanon, New York, duly called and held on the 10th day of August 2021, the following Resolution was proposed and seconded:

Resolution by Supervisor Houghtling
Seconded by Councilmember Rsmussen
teamsters acknowledgement resolution
WHEREAS, the Town Board has received a formal request from Teamsters Local Union 294 to be recognized as the exclusive collective bargaining representative for all paid full time Highway Department employees, including; MEO, senior MEO, and Working foreman (to the extent that such positions exist within the Town), excluding all others.

WHEREAS, a majority of the Highway Department employees employed by the Town of New Lebanon have designated International Brotherhood of Teamsters Local 294 as their sole collective bargaining agent by duly signing authorization cards.

RESOLVED, that Teamsters Local Union 294 is hereby recognized as the exclusive bargaining representative for the above described Town of New Lebanon Highway Department employees.

Upon the question of the foregoing Resolution, the following Town Board Members voted “Aye” or “Nay” for said Resolution:

Roll Call Vote:


Councilmember Norman Rasmussen

Aye
Councilmember Deborah Gordon


Aye

Supervisor Tistrya Houghtling


Aye
Councilmember John Trainor


Aye

Councilmember Jesse Newton 


Absent
The Resolution, having been approved by a majority vote of the Town Board, was declared duly adopted by the Supervisor of the Town of New Lebanon.

Dated: August 10, 2021
Marcie Robertson
New Lebanon Town Clerk
